CRANBROOK & SISSINGHURST PARISH COUNCIL
MINUTES OF THE PLANNING & PRESERVATION COMMITTEE

HELD ON THE 17TH MARCH 2015

Members who have a personal or prejudicial interest, whether direct or indirect within the meaning of Section 51 of the Local Government Act 2000, or a personal or prejudicial interest defined by the Cranbrook & Sissinghurst Parish Council’s Code of Conduct, in any of the matters appearing on the agenda are invited to declare that interest at this stage. Alternatively, personal interests can be declared at the time when a specific item is being discussed, if a member wishes to speak on an item in which they have a personal interest.

Present:
Cllr. Bunyan (in the Chair), Cllrs. Bancroft, Cook, Fermor, macLachlan and Summers
Apologies:
Cllr. Swann

PLANNING APPLICATIONS:
15/501273/FULL
The American Oast, Tenterden Road, Cranbrook

Loft conversion with front and rear rooflights and new gable end window
The Parish Council recommend APPROVAL in principle to the loft conversion.  They had no objection to the new gable end window but felt that the rear rooflights were excessive and suggested that an alternative form of glazing be considered after consultation with the Conservation Architect.

Proposed by Cllr. Summers, seconded by Cllr. Fermor and agreed. 

15/501233/FULL

Weald Cottage, Mill Lane, Sissinghurst

Enlargement of the existing single storey rear extension, with first floor single storey extension over. Single storey rear extension incorporating existing utility room.
Proposed by Cllr. Bancroft, seconded by Cllr. Fermor and agreed.

15/501610/FULL

1 Oatfield Drive, Cranbrook

Conversion of existing integral garage into habitable room, erection of porch, raise height of existing rear extension incorporating new lantern light, changes to fenestration, creation of car parking space and erection of 2m high fence.

The Parish Council recommend APPROVAL. Members did suggest that some indigenous species of hedging could be planted in front of the fence. 
Proposed by Cllr. Cook, seconded by Cllr. Summers and agreed.

15/501788/FULL & 15/501790/LBC

The Freight, Freight Lane, Cranbrook

Conversion of existing redundant barn to form a holiday let  

The Parish Council recommend APPROVAL subject to the views of the Conservation Architect.

Proposed by Cllr. Cook, seconded by Cllr. macLachlan and agreed.

PUBLIC FOOTPATH DIVERSION:

Bounds End Farm, Goudhurst Road, Staplehurst

Members had no objections to the diversion of Footpath KM318 which is right on the boundary of our parish with Staplehurst.  At present this goes right past converted farm buildings and does not afford them any privacy or security.  The proposed new route will utilize a well-established farm track which would exit onto a safer location.
DECISIONS:

Cllr. Bunyan read out the recent decisions which she had downloaded from the Portal.
ITEMS FOR INFORMATION:

The Clerk informed Members that the Parish Council as owners of the land, had been served Notice by the agent acting on behalf of the Cranbrook Rugby Football Club as they wish to provide a car parking area for the disabled.  A planning application should be submitted in due course.  

The Clerk tabled various documents including a letter from Ruth Chambers - TWBC Principal Planning Officer which informed us that a Building Preservation Notice had been served on the owners of the Cranbrook Engineering Site which related to the existing buildings on the site.  The issue will be discussed at the Community Centre Committee which is being held this afternoon.

Cllr. macLachlan stated that he would be attending the Kent Rural Board and was happy to bring any issues forward.  Cllr. Bunyan suggested highways issues.  The Clerk mentioned the comments made by Cllr. Fletcher at the Full Council meeting from his KALC report – where is the money going from the Section 106 Agreements. 

